HISTORIC COMPETIT]
MOTORCYCLE CLUB.\

Celeb rating 40 years
JULY2020 NEVBLETTE

PLEASE REMEMBER YOUR CLUB MEETING THIS WEDNESL
15/7/20 AT-8PM

78 CAMBRIDGE ST. 730 FOR 8PM SBRRIG A PLATE FOR SURANER!E PARKINGO
THROUGH THE BITUMEN CARFEARIER GATED LAWN CARPARK ADJACENT TO BOWLING GREENS
THISIF'FFREE THEER'BNE IS NOT.

Presidents Preamble

Hi All

Michelle and would like to thank everyone from the club for your condolences during this incredibly
hard time and also a big thankyou to those of you who donated to the GoFuyadjdgeitwas greatly
appreciated.

The sudden passing of our beautiful daegarynat only 29yrs of age is hard to understand but this
is a stark reminder how fickle life is and how quick it can be all turned upside down.

Rest in Peace "our ray of sunshine" and with the gift of organ donation, even in death you shine on
through 5people which helps 5 families.

Such a positive out of such a tragedy.

Please after reading this consider your owns thoughts on organ donation.

On a brighter note and long time coming due to Gagidve are finally back to racing.
We look forward to seegyou all back at the racetrack doing what we all love.
Racing motorbikes.

Cheers
David Gapes
President



Collie Tuning Weekend 27/28 June 2020

We'd been watching the weather forecast all week and it didn't change - rain, rain and
more rain, but after having such a long break (for various reasons) we really wanted to get
back to the track so it was a case of “pack the wellies” and put up with the wet.

We went down early on Friday and the weather was not encouraging, wet and chilly, but
after a foggy morning on Saturday .... hey presto! ... the gods worked a small miracle
and we had a perfect day for the track. Even Sunday, which had been set to rival Noah's
flood, cleared up by 10.00am and the rest of the day was almost rain-free.

The extensions to the bitumen near pit exit are a big improvement and there are plans to
build more covered pits when finances allow. Dave and Michelle have also been busy
extending the accommodation, with an extra room set up around the back of the
manager's office — very cosy!

It was great to catch up with everyone again after so long; Chris Mercer did an excellent
job as CofC and Terina had everything well under control in the race office, as usual.
Michelle and Anna cooked up a storm in the canteen so we were all well fed. The covid
restrictions weren't too onerous and, apart from a couple of offs, the weekend ran very
smoothly.

Bill and | had been a little apprehensive about taking our old P3 out with the modern
sidecars but Chris arranged for the historics to go out first for five minutes before the
moderns came out (thanks, Chris). As it turned out, we were the only historic sidecar
present so after the first session Bill suggested that we all go out together. We want to
thank the modern guys for giving these two “oldies” a safe ride — they gave us plenty of
room and there was never any question of a dangerous situation arising.

Wandering around the pits, it was great to see Nick Miller back, this time with a very tasty
Matchless, imported from South Oz. Andy’s Orford’'s Gold Star has undergone a
transformation from its former state and Brian's BSA sounds as good as ever. We were
also chatting to new member, Roger, who runs a rather eye-catching Morton.

We'd just managed to get the jetting right on the Trumpy when Bill spotted a crack at the
bottom of the frame. [The darn thing's only 65 years old — they don't make ‘em like they
used to]. A big thank you to Chris Gammidge for his welding expertise, which got us back
on track again.

The only downside of the weekend was that Bill's leathers appear to have shrunk — again
- s0 it looks like starvation rations for the next few weeks.

Looking forward to the July meeting.

Annie Tregger

The following pics from Annie.













Welcome back TitdHed).



